
Dear Friends in the Lord, 

Regarding the sale of the property at the Voice of the Gospel ministries our solicitor 
thinks that the buyer might be stringing us along a bit and will try and opt out 
eventualy. This is not sure, of course, but with certain things he should have done and 
hasn't done so far this could well be the case. It could be a long drawn out process 
and we might not know for a while yet what the outcome will be. We will just have to 
wait and see and we have the peace of knowing that the whole matter is in the Lord's 
hands and have the confidence that He will lead us in the right direction.

The Alpha course running at the moment is going along not too badly. Two women who 
have a Catholic background, which is the case for the majority of people in France, 
are attending regularly and showing quite a deep interest in spiritual things. On the 
other hand a lady who has started to come to Church regularly, and who is clear about 
being a Christian, has started coming to the Alpha course too and is rather difficult 
to keep under control as she goes off on all kinds of tangents during the conversation 
and sharing times. This is upsetting the group quite a bit and real wisdom is needed in 
dealing with her.

The English classes that we mentioned previously are starting later on this month. 
The first session will be on the 24th of April and then a second and third session on 
the 1st and 8th of May. These claases will be for our own young people initially to help 
them with their English exams at school but the idea will be to reach out more into 
the area around the Church. There are a few enrolled already and our prayer would 
be that as others hear about these classes that they will have the desire to join in 
too.

We join in thanking you again for your interest, practical fellowship and prayers, 
which we appreciate immensely, and in sending our very warm greetings in the Lord,  

Graham et Alison.
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